## THE TWENTY-NINTH ANNUAL MEETING OF THE SOCIETY

The twenty-ninth annual meeting of the Society was held at Harvard University on Wednesday and Thursday, December 27–28, 1922, during the period of the Convocation week meetings of the American Association for the Advancement of Science and immediately preceding the meeting of the Mathematical Association of America. Dormitory accommodations were furnished by Harvard University and Radcliffe College, and Phillips Brooks House was used as a social center for the mathematical group. Not only was there a record attendance at the meeting, but members found it stimulating and pleasant to come into contact with scientists working in fields related to mathematics. At the close of the sessions it was voted to express the thanks of the Society to Harvard University for its hospitality and to the departments of mathematics at both Harvard and the Massachusetts Institute of Technology for the admirable way in which arrangements for the meetings were carried out.

Members of the Society were invited to hear the address of Professor E. H. Moore, retiring president of the American Association for the Advancement of Science, on What is a number system?, delivered Tuesday evening at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology. Joint sessions were held on Wednesday afternoon with Section A of the American Association for the Advancement of Science, at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology, and on Thursday afternoon with the Mathematical Association of America and Section A at Harvard University. An enjoyable occasion was the joint dinner of the three organizations held at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology on Thursday evening.

The attendance included the following 148 members of the Society:

Alexander, E. S. Allen, Archibald, Atchison, Bailey, Beatley, W. J. Berry, Bill, Birkhoff, Bliss, Borden, Bowler, B. H. Brown, E. P. Brown, Bryan, M. Buchanan, W. G. Bullard, R. W. Burgess, Burkett, Burwell,